Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

August 13, 2013 @ 7PM

Town Hall

Present: Lee Holman, Harley Swanson, Dan Maddox, Barry Langer, Neil Hanley

Call to order at 7:08PM by Lee Holman, Select Board Member.

First order of business was to elect officers:  Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary

Dan Maddox nominated Harley Swanson for Chair, Barry seconded.  Harley was accepted as Chair by acclamation.  Harley nominated Neil Hanley for Vice Chair, Dan seconded.  Neil was accepted as Vice Chair.by acclamation.
Dan called member Leslie Boness at home to ask if she would accept the nomination for Secretary.  Leslie was accepted as Secretary by acclamation.

Dan said he would make copies of the PTA Map for each of the committee members. It

shows the town roads.  

There is a class being offered by the DOT for maintenance of gravel roads.  The nearest class is August 27 in Woodstock.  Barry and Harley opted to attend this course.

Lee asked for a moment to speak before she excused herself from the meeting.  She spoke in regard to Gurney Hill Road.  Repairing the section to the salt and sand shed had been planned to be done.  Originally, the Oxford County Soil and Water District estimated this would be about $60,000.  Lee asked the Road Committee to take this topic under consideration.
There was discussion about whether this would be put to bid or not. It was mentioned that such a project could be broken into smaller phases which would make it under the $5000 threshold for a bid.  The Road Committee ordinance contains a clause for creating a Bid Committee, but it essentially leaves this to the discretion of the Select Board.

Dan suggested that the Road Committee ask the Board of Selectmen to authorize the purchase of a temperature gun to test the temperature of asphalt prior to paving.  Asphalt should be at a certain temperature for best results and this should be checked by someone other than the contractor.

It was noted that the Subdivision Ordinance has strict guidelines for the construction of roads inside a subdivision.

Lee agreed to ask the Select Board to consider the formation of a Bid Committee, per the ordinance.  The Road Committee ordinance also describes the responsibility of the Committee to provide a 1 year, and 5 year Road Maintenance Plan.  Specifics are in the ordinance itself.  Lee excused herself at 7:35PM.

Harley provided each of the members a copy of the road inventory.  Traffic monitoring of several town roads had been done by the DOT in 2009.  Harley shared some of that data.

It was noted that the DOT has a software package called Road Surface Management Software or RSMS.  Dan noted that there is a computer in the Town Office for this, but will need direct or wireless connection to the internet.

Harley noted that the Comprehensive Plan has specific responsibilities assigned to the Road Committee.  Neil stated that the responsibilities in the Comp Plan are essentially those in the ordinance and if we take care of those in the ordinance, it would fulfill the Comp Plan requests.

Gurney Hill was discussed briefly.  Some trees have been taken down.  To rebuild/repair/replace the road could require blasting and most likely ditching.

The next meeting was scheduled for August 27th at 7PM.  Neil will ask the Clerk to post this meeting on the calendar.

Meeting adjourned at 8:43PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Neil Hanley Vice-Chair

Minutes Approved by the Road Committee on August 27, 2013

Leslie Boness, Secretary

